COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ATHA CLIATH THEAS

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

[image: image1.jpg]



MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Monday 10th July, 2006

Item No. H I 13
New Works – Report on Part 8 Public Consultation Process 
All Weather Pitches at Deansrath Community College,Clondalkin
The following report was Noted at the Meeting of the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee held on 3rd May 2006:-
“It is proposed to construct an all weather pitch facility in the grounds of Deansrath Community College, Deansrath, Clondalkin in a partnership arrangement with the College and the County Dublin Vocational Education Committee and with the financial assistance of the Young Peoples Facilities and Services Fund.

The all weather pitch will facilitate intensive active recreation use for the pupils of the College, the local primary school and increase the use of the adjacent St. Cuthbert’s Park.

The facility will comprise of two five a side pitches enclosed by a perimeter fence and will be floodlit to allow for night time usage. 

It is therefore proposed to proceed with the Public Consultation as required under the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 (Part 8).

A drawing showing the location of the proposed pitch is available at the meeting.”

The proposal was advertised as required by Part 8 of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 with details being available for inspection at the Council’s Offices from the 10th May 2006 till 7th June, 2006.  The closing date for the receipt of submissions was the 21st June 2006.  
No submissions were received by the closing date. 

It is considered that the proposal is in accordance with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area and it is  recommended that the development be proceeded with. 
This recommendation was Noted by the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee at its Meeting of 27th June 2006 
